British Plant Gall Society

Policy and Privacy Statements

Data Access Policy Statement

It is envisaged that, eventually, submitted data will be made available in a controlled way to a wide range of interested parties, through the National Biodiversity Network’s Internet based Gateway. Access is provided under strict agreement that users must not republish the data, or use them to generate any financial profit, nor exploit the data for commercial or academic research purposes without written permission. All submitted data will be stored in electronic format within a secure computer database and will be subjected to validation checks before publication.

All those who submit data to the scheme should understand that they do so on the understanding that the submitted data will become available without prejudice and at no charge for the following purposes:

1. To further the study and/or conservation of plant galls.

2. To inform conservation action.

3. For other educational purposes (e.g. university research).

4. To inform planning decisions.

Privacy Statement

All personal information relating to members (i.e. names and addresses) is collected and held securely on computer and only used for purposes of administration of the Society or validation of individual records.

Recorder/Determiner details form a vital part of the records and this information will be made available to official data processors to support the validation of records for the BPGS Recording Scheme. Recorder/Determiner details will not be passed to anyone not on a registered list approved by the Management Committee without permission from the persons concerned.

All data submitted to the Society may be made available to all on the NBN Gateway without supporting information (i.e. species, date and 10 km square locality only). Access to the data at full resolution with supporting information (i.e. six-figure grid reference plus all additional data fields) will only be granted to a registered list of individuals and organisations approved by the BPGS Management Committee. This list may be inspected by members on application to the Secretary of the Society.

The sensitivity of data is often an emotive issue. The Society can envisage very few cases where the release of six figure grid references for individual species is likely to result in harm to that species. However, full access to information about highly sensitive species will only be granted to individuals approved by the BPGS Management Committee.

